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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE by Colin McCormick 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

December 9, 2024 

Merry Christmas, Happy New Year, 
and Happy British Motoring to all, 

 
Colin McCormick 

Our next and most important new road was moving our annual car show to the Tammany Trace  
Covington Trailhead, museum, Firehouse Events Center, and surrounding streets in downtown   
Covington. The British Motoring Festival far exceeded our wildest dreams, including over 160 cars,  
a record number of sponsors, entrants from afar, hundreds of additional spectators, and glowing   
reviews from Covington’s Mayor Mark and all attendees. The mayor and city authorities have    
promised us additional space for 2025, and we are ready to fill it up, maybe with 200 entrants.  
We have already had one very productive meeting with the city. At our upcoming meetings and 
events we’ll be looking for folks to sign up for various duties. Our show will be successful only with 
the help of many volunteers. 
 
Of course, we continue our monthly group events including the Middendorf’s Run and lunch,     
weekend trips to car shows of neighboring clubs, vintage car races, rallyes, pledge drives, and other 
drives to points of interest. Several of these had better participation than in past years. Our members 
are ready to share their enjoyment of our British cars and are showing up to do so.  
 
And we already have our crawfish boil on the calendar, May 18th in Fontainebleau Park.  
You can read all about our most recent activities further along in these pages.  
 

You get an early Christmas present, another edition of the Morris Gazette! 
 
The miles really flew by in 2024, and an interesting year it was. We took    
several new roads this year, and we are not finished yet. 

First, and actually at the end of 2023, we broke with tradition and quit pot lucking 
our club Christmas party. We enjoyed a catered afternoon soiree at Allen and 
Sue Bradley's home after driving in the Harahan Christmas parade. That worked 
so well we are ready to do it again this year at the Harahan Senior Center on  
December 14th, right after the parade. See all the details further in this issue. 
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YOUR BMCNO 2024 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

2024 Area Coordinators                                                        
South Shore Coordinators:                                                               
 Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                 
 Roger Jeffrey   RJRogerJeff@GMail.Com                               
 Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                
North Shore Coordinator:                                                                    
 Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             
Baton Rouge Coordinator:                                                              
 Rick Huber  MLandRick@GMail.com                          
Motorcycles Coordinator:                                                                                 
 Milton Franklin  Densalprop@Cox.net 

Members at Large:                                                                        
Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                  
Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                            
Bobby Spann  BobbySpann@AOL.Com                                              
Dan McGovern    DPMcG@Bellsouth.Net                                          
David Jones         Jonesjd533@GMail.Com                               
Rick Huber           MLandRick@Gmail.com                             
Roger Jeffrey        RJRogerJeff@Gmail.Com                                           

Get in touch with your 
BMCNO board members 
anytime by phone call, 
text, email or in person.                     

Visit our website 

Join our                                 
Facebook group 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

December 9, 2024 

 
President: Colin McCormick  ColinMcC65@GMail.Com 
Vice President: Greg Roussel  GregoryJr006@GMail.Com 
Secretary: Chad Wicker   CWicker@itcglobal.com  
Treasurer: Rachel Wicker   mortuary175@gmail.com                    
Newsletter Editor: Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             

https://www.bmcno.org/ 

https://www.facebook.comgroups/155483109234541/ 
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—Greg Roussel 

Here are some of the groovy happenings to put on your calendar for 2025. And we encourage you to 
participate in our weekly Cars and Coffee gatherings and monthly meetings. Hope to see everyone at 
our holiday party December 14th.  

HARAHAN CHRISTMAS PARADE AND 
BMCNO CHRISTMAS PARTY December 14th.   

The parade is at noon and our party at the Harahan 
Senior Center will be after the parade from 2 ‘til 5. 
Dress for the occasion and decorate your British car 
for the parade. Please join us at the party to celebrate 
the holidays. Food and drink provided by BMCNO. 

Read more party info on page 9. Parade flyer and par-
ticipation forms on pages 23-26. 

MIDDENDORF’S RUN February 16th   
We’ll plan group drives to Manchac for lunch at 
the famous out of the way seafood restaurant. It’s 
always very well attended by our club members. 
Come early and come hungry. They would like us 
all to be seated in the dining room by 11 a.m. 

COVINGTON ST. PATRICK’S PARADE         
Saturday, March 15th This will be the Covington 
Celtic Club’s 7th annual parade, and we’re invited to 
join the fun again in 2025. Mark your calendar and 
plan to decorate and drive your car in this short       
parade. Dressing the part makes it even more fun and 
festive. Erin go Bragh! 
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BRITS ON THE BAY, Saturday April 12th         
Panhandle British Car Association’s 31st Annual All-British 
Car Show in Pensacola’s Seville Square. Many in our club 
like to make it a weekend trip to Florida for this show. Find 
registration and more information on the PBCA website at 
https://www.pbca1.com/show.htm. 

Natchez Concours d'Elegance April 12th            
Sponsored by the  Rolls-Royce Owners' Club - Southern 
Delta Region. The show is open to All Rolls-Royce and 
Bentley Cars, all British or European cars and motor-
bikes 20 years or older, all ages of European exotic cars 
and all CCCA eligible cars. Yes, it’s the same day as the 
Pensacola show, so take your pick. Registration and 
more at https://natchezconcours.com/ 

BMCNO Crawfish Boil Sunday, May 18th 
Plan to join us in beautiful Fontainebleau State Park 
for our annual get-together. Crawfish should be big 
and plentiful by then, so plan to bring your appetite 
along with your British car. Details to come as the 
day gets closer. 

BRITISH MOTORING FESTIVAL March 29th  
in Covington once again. It’s BMCNO’s 33rd show,  
and we’d like it to be one of the biggest and best! We’ll 
be signing up volunteers at our meetings to help make 
that happen. The night before our show we’ll have our 
Welcome Reception at the Firehouse Events Center, 
and Covington’s Final Friday Block Party will be down 
the street. We had 163 vehicles in 2024 and expect 
close to 200 for 2025. Plan to be there and tell your 
friends! And please offer to volunteer. Registration and 
British Motoring Festival t-shirt orders online now at 
https://www.bmcno.org/2025-british-motoring-festival/. 
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South Shore                                                                                                                                                                          
First and third Saturday of every month 8 a.m. Chateau Coffee Café, 139 Allen Toussaint Blvd, N.O.         
NorthShore                                                                                                                                                                        
Every Saturday at 8 a.m., Liz’s Where Y’at Diner 2500 Florida St, Mandeville                                                        
Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                                                             
Every Saturday at 7 a.m., The Warehouse Restaurant, 12328 S Choctaw Dr, Baton Rouge 

Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                             
2nd Tuesday of the month                                                                                           
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                       
Cafe American, 7521 Jefferson Hwy at Lobdell, BR        
Northshore                                                                                                                                                 
3rd Wednesday of the month                                                         
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                    
Coscino’s Italian Grill, 1809 N Causeway, Mandeville   
South Shore                                                                                                                                               
Last Tuesday of the month                                                                                 
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                                                                                  
Original Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy, Harahan 
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December 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7   N.O, NS & BR   

Cars & Coffee   

8 9 10 11 12 13 14  Harahan 
Christmas Parade 
BMCNO Christmas   
Party 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21  N.O, NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee    

22 23 24 25 26 27 28     NS & BR          
Cars & Coffee   

29 30 31     

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans     December, 2024 

Harahan                
Meeting 

Mandeville               
Meeting         

Baton Rouge 
Meeting         

January 2025 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4     N.O, NS & BR   

Cars & Coffee   

5 6 7 8 9 10 11   NS & BR          
Cars & Coffee   

12 13 14 15 16 17 18   N.O, NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee    

19 20 21 22 23 24 25    NS & BR          
Cars & Coffee   

26 27 28 29 30 31  
Harahan                
Meeting 

Mandeville               
Meeting         

Baton Rouge 
Meeting         
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Harahan Senior Center Google Map:    
https://maps.app.goo.gl/icC9p456yVSaSLAx9 
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We’ll be getting together for a full day of Christmas Holiday fun this Saturday, December 14th.                
A good number of British cars will be driving together down Jefferson Highway in Harahan shortly  
after 12 noon in the city’s Christmas Parade. And then at 2 p.m. our club’s Christmas Party will be    
at the Harahan Senior Center. Food and drink will be provided. Read below on how our Baton Rouge 
and Northshore groups will be travelling together. Or come on your own to see the parade, or just 
meet us at the party. Either way, your BMCNO friends hope to see you there! 

Harahan Senior Center 100 Elodie St, Harahan, LA 70123 

Parade Lineup Location, Jefferson Highway at Hord Street 
Map: https://maps.app.goo.gl/qf9cvfDg29Jbdkra8 

The Baton Rouge group will depart the Shell Station at I-12/Juban Road at 9:30 a.m., head down 
1026 to 16 to Port Vincent, jump across the Amite River onto 431/931/431 to 61 (Airline Highway), and 
stay on Airline to Kenner, then on Jefferson Highway to Harahan to line up on the corner of Jefferson 
Highway and Hord St.  Should get there a few minutes after 11, plenty of time to be ready for the pa-
rade at 12.  Then the club Christmas Party is at the Harahan Senior Center from 2 to 5.  
 
For Baton Rouge folks who will just be going to the Christmas Party, same meeting point, we'll depart 
at 12:15 and take the same route to Harahan straight to the Senior Center at 100 Elodie St. 

BMCNO Christmas Party                            
and Harahan Parade 

Parade Route: Jefferson at Horde Street       
to Jefferson at Folse Street. 

The Northshore group will leave from Acquistapace’s Wine and Cheese (the old Winn Dixie 
parking lot) at 10 a.m., drive across the Causeway Bridge and then all the way down Causeway 
Boulevard to River Road, right on River Road down to Powerline, then right to Jefferson Highway 
and another right puts us at the parade line-up site. 

Acquistapace’s Wine and Cheese location:            
https://maps.app.goo.gl/b64pJJUGCvXcGiy18 
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November Monthly Meetings 

The Morris Gazette    British Motoring Club New Orleans     December, 2024 

Our Mandeville meeting November 20th had a packed room of   
club members and guests. Colin took pre-orders for club regalia—
shirts, hats, license plate frames and more. We talked about      
getting everything set up for our car show and other upcoming 
club events, and passed around a rare and interesting book titled 
The American Rolls-Royce: A Comprehensive History of Rolls-
Royce of America, Inc. by Arthur W. Soutter, which is all about the 
nearly 3,000 Rolls-Royces made in Springfield, Mass. from 1919 
to 1931. One of those cars was recently “re-coached” and brought 
in $132,000 at auction. We also had a lively discussion about 
adding variety to our Northshore Cars and Coffee location.  

In Harahan November 26th Allen Bradley led the meeting and went over the plans for the Christmas 
parade and our club Christmas party December 14th, and informed everyone to fill out the parade 
registration form. Looks like it will be a great turnout for both, with more than 20 members driving their 
British cars in the parade. Everyone is looking forward to the big party and seeing all of our BMCNO 
friends there. Much thanks to Allen and Sue Bradley, who’ve done a lot of planning for this.  

We went over past events such as the cruise to St. Amant, and I almost 
stumped the group with my "Rick Huber's Toolbox" item, a high-tech   
intercooler water pipe. We discussed the latest board meeting, club 
items for sale, our Memorial Rallye and the club Christmas party                  
December 14th.. We talked about making goody bags for next year’s 
British Motoring Festival. We will be getting 160 bags from Welsh       
Enterprises, so start collecting stuff to put in them! Missed the rest of 
you at the meeting!        —Roving Reporter 

Wow, what a great group at Cafe' American for our November 12th Baton Rouge meeting! I took the   
lead since Rick Huber was busy having cataract surgery. Attending was the "Member at Large" (me) along 
with Tom Miller, Tom Halbert, Robb Cowzer, Cathy and Larry Kelly, John and Ginny Pearson, Rick Moal, 
Randy Fleming, Charlie Brown and a guest, Chris Calloway, who drove his white MGB roadster!  Thanks   
for coming out in the rain, Chris. Nice to see you again! 

Left: Recently sold on Bring a 
Trailer, a 1924 Rolls-Royce 40/50 
Springfield Silver Ghost Balloon-
Car-Style Roadster, as in “Let’s 
take the Rolls and the balloon out 
for an afternoon of fun! Hope we 
land near the car!” On the right is 
an original balloon-car roadster.  
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We had a nice variety of colorful little British cars and a few others at Liz’s Where Y’at 
this morning. Cliff came in his recently purchased Miata. We won’t hold that against him. 
Richard’s Mercedes always gets a lot of looks. After breakfast, a group of us took full  
advantage of the decent weather and went on a drive that ended at Brad Mayo’s garage, 
which happens to be full of British cars and motorcycles. Our kind of guy! 

11/9 Mandeville Cars and Coffee 
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Baton Rouge Cars and Coffee  November 9th 

 From our December 2003 Morris GazeƩe NewsleƩer  
  

   
 

 

Meanwhile in Baton Rouge and St. Amant and French Settlement and Gonzales...We had a nice group at the 
Warehouse this morning and seven LBCs in the parking lot when Larry and Cathy showed up. Food was great,   
but they are still looking for cooks. 
 
Five LBCs left the Warehouse and followed Chris and Michele to "Mais La Coffee Shop" in St. Amant.     
Nice little place with great baked goods and premium coffee. Rick and Kay Mol joined us there in their little 
yellow Spitfire. After hanging out in their VIP room we cruised to Chris and Michele's property to see where 
their new house will go.   
 
Finally, we caravanned to Walking Down Memory Lanes vintage toy store on Hwy. 44 in Gonzales. So much 
stuff in there, and I didn't recognize half of it! Got a Hot Wheels Jaguar D-Type and Aston Martin along with 
Speed Racer's car! So much to see, and Christmas is coming up! There was a 1/24 scale Range Rover kit   
for only $20 but I only do 1/25 scale cars. Thanks Chris and Michele. It was a great day with great 
friends, even Randy (who showed up without a gas cap). We ended up duct taping his filler neck shut.  
AND...it never rained!     —Roving Reporter  
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Thirteen gathered this morning for British Motoring Club New Orleans 
Southshore Cars & Coffee. Eleven members and two future members. 
Austin, Roger Jeffrey's grandson and Vivian, Chris Landry's oldest 
daughter, had a wonderful breakfast and then rode to the Cars and      
Coffee New Orleans on Lakeshore Drive. It was a great morning enjoying 
our LBCs in excellent weather! 

Northshore  C a r s 	 a n d 	 C o f f e e 11/16	 	  

It’s a special day when a Rolls is parked next to an Aston Martin and a  
Railton is between a Sunbeam and a Lotus. Those, many other cool 
cars, hot coffee and good friends all make it worth getting up early on  
a Saturday morning. 
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Two dozen British Motoring Club friends participated in our Memorial Rallye this year. We put eleven cars on 
the road, starting from the Tangipahoa Convention and Visitors Bureau in Hammond. Each car was sent out 
three minutes apart, and had 90 minutes to complete the 60 mile drive and find 14 “checkpoints” along the 
way. Checkpoints were things such as signs, museums, churches, and a half-mile long strawberry field. 
(Strawberry Fields Forever!)  

Each team’s navigator led the driver without a map, just directions of which way, how far and when to turn. 
Taking the mandatory scenic route, the teams travelled through Husser, Loranger, Independence, Albany, 
Hungarian Settlement, Springfield and back to Hammond.  
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Except for an unaccounted-for stop sign and a checkpoint out of order in 
the directions, the teams scored well and the results were close. Bob and 
Rob Mueller won first place with a near perfect 15 points and completing 
the route in 91 minutes. Rick and Mark Huber came in second place with 
13 points and 91 minutes. Our third place team was Danny Varnado and 
Randy Fleming with 13 points and 92 minutes. So close!! Congratulations 
and thanks to all our participants for keeping this club tradition going.       
Hope you can join us for the next fun-filled Memorial Rallye in 2025. 

Our rallye teams were awarded two bonus points at the end for correctly remembering how many 
times they crossed an interstate highway along the way (five times). Final stop was at Gnarly Barley 
Brewing for lunch, refreshments and to determine our scores.  
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The Roving Reporter has been out and about gathering hot tips & 
gossip for British car enthusiasts... 

Photo 1) Secret spy photo of the "Spridget group's" next project, in 
order that all the members may use it at the same time.  

Photo 2) Turkey too expensive      
this year? Here's a cost saving     
and tasty option for your next        
Thanksgiving meal. Yum! 

Photo 3) If you use microfiber rags for your Armor All, Windex,    
Rain-X, etc. and rewash them - take a picture of the color coding  
so that each rag goes back to its same chemical.   

Photo 4) If you are short on space for your nuts and bolts you can 
screw the lid to a jar under a shelf or workbench.  Note:  use plastic 
jars NOT glass as pictured.  For the obvious reason. 

Photo 5) If your British car has a wide space for a Euro tag, 
you MIGHT get away with making a duplicate. It’s easy if it’s 
simply black on white like Peter Braun's Mississippi tag.  
Just make sure the real plate is under your seat!     RR 
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BM C N O Northshore C a r s 	 & 	 C o f f e e 	 November 23rd	  
Chilly weather this morning but still a full house for BMCNO Cars and Coffee in Mandeville. After breakfast, 
we took the fun down the road to Cafe du Monde where we hung out for a couple of hours with other car 
people and added to the variety of interesting vehicles. Thanks to Dizzy Duke for the last row of photos. 
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Baton Rouge C & C November 23rd 

Meanwhile in Baton Rouge we had a full table at the Warehouse Restaurant.  Plenty of LBCs in the     
parking lot, even though it was frosty outside! Danny was bravest with his MGB top down. Our "support" 
section by the building was full, too! 
 
On the way home in my B I had to hit the brakes a little hard, which triggered my brake warning light.  
FYI, an MGB brake light switch is triggered by an imbalance in the proportioning "H" valve under the hood. 
And as I learned this morning, it does NOT go off until you press the left side of the switch to reset it!   
 
Back in the garage, after following Danny's lead and putting my top down, I noticed my $60 replacement 
brake light switch was leaking. Ahhh. For the first time since CTC, I checked the master cylinder to find it 
was low on fluid. Guess I'll have to try and re-seal that switch and maybe flush some fluid... and it’s been 
running so well lately! 

Here are a few photos of Hugh Coleman’s 
MGC GT project and Wally Friloux’s MGB 
project. Can’t wait to see them on the road! 
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Northshore C&C Report November 30th 

 

Some of our Northshore group members have asked for a little variety in our meeting place 
for Cars and Coffee, and specifically to try The Toasted Yolk, a recently opened place in 
Covington. We tried it once on a weekday, and we gave it another try on this Saturday 
morning. Both times there, about 20 people attended. Some went to the usual place, Liz’s, 
instead. There were mixed reviews on The Toasted Yolk food and service, but that is not 
the reason we get together every week. It’s impossible to please everyone, but we’ll       
certainly try. As always, we encourage you to share your thoughts on all club activities with 
your area coordinator and board members. The Toasted Yolk will likely be included in the 
rotation, perhaps once a month. We were able to get a nice drive in after breakfast, by 
heading west on I-12 about two miles to the Brewster exit, and then further west on 
backroads before winding our way north and east towards Covington.  
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A  S p e c i a l  B a t o n  R o u g e  B i r t h d a y  C a r s  &  C o f f e e  
November 30th  

Wow, BMCNO club member Bob Nicolle turned 96 today!  We met for breakfast at Coffee Call on      
College Drive, then cruised over to surprise Bob. And he was surprised! We cruised past his open     
garage door "viewing area" the kids had set up for him and his wife Joyce, then parked and visited for a 
while. Everyone had a great time and it was one of those heart-warming moments that make you glad to 
have such good friends who like British cars as much as you do! 
 
Tom drove his MGA, like the one Bob Nicolle restored back in the day. And his family still owns it!  
We got a surprise when the family gave each one of us a box of goodies as thanks for coming! We  
gave Bob a book on MGAs and we all signed the custom Birthday card that Dana Varnado made! 

Allen and Susan Bradley celebrated 66 years in 
style at Frostop last Saturday night. (That’s 66 
years of Frostop, not marriage. They’re not quite 
that old!) With them dressed for cold weather, 
you might think there’s snow on the ground. 
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Ladies’ Luncheon Get Together December 4th 
A group of our BMCNO ladies got together for lunch at Keith Young’s in Madisonville last             
Wednesday. Melania Jackson organized the event with an assist from Carol Benson.                               
Surely there was a lot of British car talk, and a lot of catching up on things husbands   
haven’t told them about. Thanks to Carol for making lovely English Christmas Pudding 
necklaces for everyone as a party gift. 
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We’ve been working with others to increase the number of BriƟsh Motorcycle owners. If you or        an-
yone knows someone who owns a BriƟsh Motorcycle please contact them about parƟcipaƟng in our 
club. Milton Franklin, Baton Rouge, would like to organize motorcycle events for owners of BriƟsh    
Motorcycles. Harley groups are always cruising the roads so we would like to start BriƟsh motorcycle 
cruises. We would also like to increase the number of motorcycles at our Annual Car Show. So…
ConƟnue to look for BriƟsh motorcycles to tell them about our club, and give out our business cards or 
direct them to our website. If you need more please contact Milton Franklin at densalprop@cox.net.  

The Morris Gazette    British Motoring Club New Orleans    December, 2024 
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Car show registration and t-shirt order now online                                                              
at https://www.bmcno.org/2025-british-motoring-festival/ 
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1994 Jaguar XJS 

45k miles, 3rd owner, new refrig. comp, new alternator, 
battery, new brake calipers, rotors, brake hoses, master 
cylinder, spark plugs, distributor, belts, rear end fluid 
coolant transmission fluid and brake fluid done and oil 
change Mobil one 5000 miles ago. Mechanically great, 
body great, paint 8.7 out of 10. New tires only 5000 
miles old !!  $15k obo, willing to negotiate!! Gregory J 
Roussel gregoryjr006@gmail.com or call 985-789-4123. 

I really would lke to sell my 1960 MGA and my 1971 Morris 
Traveler. Dropped the price on the MGA to $28,000 and 
$20,500 on the Traveler.  Charlie Richards 804-852-2945  
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Have spares to spare? Or bits to share?        
Or a car for sale? Put it in next month’s   
newsletter. Send it to BMCNO Newsletter, 
bstieglerjr@gmail.com. 
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1994 Jaguar XJ40 Van den Plas  

Red w/Tan interior. 37k miles, one family owned, 
garaged, no flood - new tires, alt, brake hoses. 
$12,000.  Call Peter at 228-332-0926 

1973 MB 300 SEL 

 Gold w/Dark Brown Interior. W109  4.5,    
Auto, Air Suspension, 57k miles, rust free, 
chrome good.  Not run in 32 years.         
Make Offer. Call Peter at 228-332-0926. 

More Classified Ads and Spares For Sale 

2012 Moto Guzzi V7 Racer limited edition # 
169. Only 2939 miles. Upgraded Mistral pipes 
and new battery. Comes with Moto Guzzi 
leather jacket (M) and V7 retro helmet. 
$5,000. Call or email Ian: (678) 689-5242 
ianmacdnld@yahoo.com  
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More Classified Ads and Spares For Sale 

1971 MG Midget, highly modified, 
digital gauges, new tires and brakes. 
Runs great, over 15k Invested. $6K or 
make offer Call Rex 504-220-6988.  

***2015 Jaguar XJL*** 

  
Sapphire, 96,500 miles but like new.    
$13,000  VIN SAJWA2GZ0F8V90221 
Located in Oak Hills BR               
Call Peter Kovacs   504-352-5550 
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We welcome all new members Join our club using this form                   
or online at https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno. 

Membership—$30 per year due July 1st 

https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno/ 

https://www.bmcno.org/home/by-laws/ 


